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Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela
to the OAS

Washington, D.C., July 18, 2007
II.2.E8.D-OEA.10-557 
Dr. José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General of the OAS

Washington, D.C.
Excellency:

Attached is the Declaration issued today by the Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to the OAS regarding the decision taken by a majority of the members of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) to relieve Dr. Freddy Gutiérrez of his functions as the rapporteur for migrant workers and their families and as rapporteur for El Salvador, Panama, and Uruguay.
[image: image3.png]Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Jorge Valero

Ambassador

Permanent Representative

Vice Minister for North America and Multilateral Affairs

Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela
to the Organization of American States
DECLARATION OF THE PERMANENT MISSION 
OF THE BOLIVARIAN REPUBLIC OF VENEZUELA 
TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES (OAS),

Washington, D.C., July 18, 2007

A majority of the members of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) has decided to relieve Dr. Freddy Gutiérrez of his functions as the Rapporteur for Migrant Workers and Their Families and as rapporteur for El Salvador, Panama, and Uruguay.

Although the candidacy of Dr. Freddy Gutiérrez for the post of commissioner of the IACHR was proposed by the Venezuelan State, once he was elected to that position he became the representative of the 34 countries participating in the OAS.
We consider that Dr. Freddy Gutiérrez has been properly discharging his responsibilities as a rapporteur of the IACHR and that he has devoted himself to his work with dedication, integrity, and great inter-American spirit. 

It is worrying that, instead of recognizing the value of the dissent and intellectual pluralism that should be hallmarks of any democratic institution, the IACHR should resort to administrative measures in an attempt to stifle them.
The removal of Dr. Gutiérrez from his post as Rapporteur is cause for concern and an act that we deplore, because it does nothing to further a frank and necessary dialogue between the IACHR and the member states.

Hopefully this decision is not designed to foster a climate of tension with a State, such as Venezuela, that has always shown its willingness to engage in a constructive dialogue with the IACHR.
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